Comments to the editor

Thank you for considering the article titled “Community outcomes of occupational therapy service learning engagements: perceptions of community representatives” for publication in the South African Journal of Occupational Therapy. 
As per the guidelines provided in the instructions to authors, I would like to bring the following under the attention of the editor: 
1. This article was previously submitted to the Australian Occupational Therapy Journal (AOTJ) for review. Please note the following excerpts from feedback received from AOTJ: 
Dear Mrs. Janse van Rensburg,
I write to you in regard to manuscript # AOTJ-2016-163 entitled "Community outcomes of occupational therapy service learning engagements: Perceptions of community representatives" which you submitted to the Australian Occupational Therapy Journal.
After careful deliberation it has been concluded that your paper is not suitable for publication in the Journal. Please see feedback below from the blind review process. I hope you find this helpful in your future work. 
Thank you for considering the Australian Occupational Therapy Journal for the publication of your research.  
Sincerely,
Prof. Anne Cusick
Editor in Chief, Australian Occupational Therapy Journal

Reviewer Comments to Author:
Thank you for your submission of this manuscript to the Australian Occupational Therapy Journal. You have reported on a finding of a larger study in this manuscript and it is clear that this was rigorous piece of research. 
I have recommended to reject this paper as in the current form, it is not clear how this work in extending the international literature and I feel that your paper may be better suited for publication within a South African context.  I wish you all the best for seeking an appropriate journal for this paper.
The opinion from international reviewers that this paper is more suited for publication in the South African context, prompted submission of the manuscript to SAJOT. 


2. The article was checked for plagiarism through TurnitIn (report attached). The content of the paper was presented at an internal Faculty Forum at our university and the abstract published in the internal programme. Therefore, the similarity index on TurnitIn, based primarily on the title and the abstract, is 9% (to the Faculty Forum programme), and 14% overall (all other similarities <1%).
   
3. Permission has been obtained from co-authors to publish the article and to use their names. They were also involved in critical review of the manuscript as explained in the separate document titled “Author contributions”. 

4. Relevant acknowledgements have been made and included in a separate file titled “Acknowledgements” so as to ensure a blind review. 

5. I can provide the following suggestions for reviewers as requested in the guidelines to authors: 

Ms Chantal Christopher
University of KwaZulu-Natal 
christopherc@ukzn.ac.za 
+27 (0)31 260 8218

Dr Lizahn Cloete
Stellenbosch University 
lizahn@sun.ac.za
+27 (0)21 938 9308

Sincerely, 
Elize Janse van Rensburg
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